    



STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
June 9, 2022
Via Zoom
  5:30pm
Board members present:  Don Young, Josh Cook, Alison Harris, Leah Prestwood & Kent Abernethy
Board member not present:  
Representing  management: Sue Hochreiter,  Hans Hochreiter 
Guests: Pete & Ali Griebel; Bryan & Grasci Michaels

Josh called the meeting to order at 5:34pm.
Minutes


· Motion: Alison Harris moved to approve the minutes for April 12, 2022.  Don 2nd. All approve
Financials
Hans presented the financials as of 05/31/2022. There is $558,000.00 in cash and receivables. The building fund balances are updated at the beginning of the fiscal year October 1, 2021. Josh reminded everyone financials are on our website for this year and the past.  Discussion of the trash-it’s over Budget but recycling is under budget; fire mitigation bldgs. 10-15 always done in the late fall.
Association Mgr-Sue
·  STA walk thru report 6-7-2022- Sue presented a report to the board. Board members Leah Prestwood, Josh Cook and Kent Abernethy walked the property with Sue & Hans of Double H Mgmt. Overall the entire neighborhood looks very good. However, there were concerns about trees, detached stairs at some buildings and walkways to be repaired. In addition, there were some individual units that needed a letter to the owner to clean up underneath their back decks or front decks, remove debris from the property etc, fix dilapidated porch and broken windows, boats in parking lots, etc.  The board will be updated on all these. 
· Luminate update-many lawns were torn up due to fiber optics install. Double H will set up a meeting with the contractor, Erin Erickson, lawn maintenance and our office to look at the lawns for repairs. 
· Chimneys- discussion of reminding owners to have their chimney’s cleaned. Kent just had his cleaned for about $300. It was suggested to bring this up for discussion at the annual meeting. Maybe if there were enough interested owners the chimney cleaning companies would offer a discount. Chimneys are the responsibility of the owners but a group may save them money and the building fund could be used if all 6 owners of the building agreed to use for chimney cleaning. For now Double H will put a reminder on the billing to have their chimney inspected and cleaned every two years. 
· Yearly roll offs (dumpsters)- The board unanimously approved NOT getting these anymore.  
New Business

·  Recycling- Leah will look into posters; notices to place at the recycling big green machine
· Hans asked if the board wanted a community picnic at the park next to Bldg 11. Josh volunteered to ask owners what they think about this. Josh said he tells people all the time to attend the Board meetings.
Next board meeting Wednesday, July 27th, 2022 at5:30pm
Meeting adjourned at 6:35pm.   
Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter

Association Mgr      
